Skokie- Washburn PTO

April 20, 2020 Virtual Meeting Agenda 

Attending: April Potterfield, Brie Root, Megan Riley, Amy Kay, Andrew Fenton, Victoria Willer, Meg Moudy, Amy Kay, Laura Roney, Betty Weir, Ben Horwitz, Larry Joynt, Kymm Junker, Libby Elliott
I. Approve Minutes (Virtual Meeting Summary)
II. Principals’ Report - Betty Weir, Larry Joynt
a. Principals want to express their appreciation for parents are doing during the pandemic. It’s a huge undertaking to support their child’s learning at home. Teachers are doing their best to continue moving forward.

b.  Transition processes are particularly important at this time.  Principals at all five D36 schools are working collaboratively to produce a virtual 5th grade and 7th orientations as well as an invitation for 2020-21 school year placement feedback from parents. 
c. Some school cornerstone celebrations will take place virtually while others will be cancelled.  6th grade talents show still planning to get that out with more information to follow.  Looking to do something special for 6th graders. 
d. Teachers are having a hard time with the news that school is canceled for remainder of year.  Hoping classes can get together for classes before the end of the school year or before beginning of next

III. Principal’s Report - Andrew Fenton & Ben Horwitz

a. Lockdown is challenging for everyone and something no one would have predicted 5 weeks ago.  Both teachers and parents have taken on this challenge very well.  
b. This week, principals are working on communication from the district streamline information to parents regarding graduation and year-end events.

c. Washburne is moving forward with a virtual 8th grade graduation. Same dates, same time, with speeches, bands, etc.  That new information will go out to all Washburne parents shortly.  
d. The school is thinking of creative ways to honor departing 8th graders. The Graduation Committee has an idea for 8th graders to make videos for 4th graders and to reach out to NT seniors to make videos for 8th graders. Graduation itself, a lot of it would be pre-recorded, there’s a chance maybe advisories can get together.   Please share ideas if you hear of anything being implemented at other schools. Districts, etc. 
e. 8th Grade Graduation Party looking to see doing something at end of summer before school starts at end of August. 
IV.
Central PTO Report 

a. Skokie Appreciation Day pushed to next week. 
b. Tricia keeping PTOs abreast of challenges with remote learning.  
c. Teacher Appreciation Week – discussion around different ideas about how PTOs can support the staff. 
d. Green Team – email from Kate Hughes with Earth Week activities that can spread out the entire week. 
e. Voted on slate for new incoming Central PTO representatives. 
IV. Vice Co-Chairs Report 
a. Sign up genius for committees next year will go out in May. For committee heads/members with events that were canceled this year, they may want to roll over immediately for next year. 
b. Mr. Martinson - wife with twins went into early labor and lost a baby. PTO looking to make a donation to Jane’s Room.  Megan Riley to reach out to Peggy Hoyt to gauge whether this organization or another is best for donation. $200 will be given to organization once designated. Amy Kay to conduct a PTO group vote virtually by end of week. 
c. In lieu of an end of year breakfast for teachers, PTO could place something on teacher’s desks like a goody bag that Andrew or Ben could distribute. 
d. NTPA – hung big banners in yards of teachers and put those outside the school to show community support.  Skokie Washburne could do the same.

e. Kymm Junker to email Greeley PTO President Missy Shinall to find out what Greeley is doing for teachers. 

V. Treasurer’s Report 

a. PTO usually gives $100 gift card for retiring teachers.  This year, only one associate is retiring. 
b. Approved – using teacher donations typically used for Teacher Appreciation Week to distribute $50 gift cards per staff member for everyone. Tricia Kocanda to track down teacher emails to distribute. Amy Kay to conduct virtual vote to choose gift card provider (Amazon, Lettuce Entertain You, Grub Hub, etc.)
c. Teacher Week Hospitality funds could be used for potential end of year breakfast for teachers as they come to the building to empty out classrooms.

d. PTO to follow-up with hospitality chairs to gauge level of commitment/responsibility. As a ballpark budget number, final breakfast for Skokie Washburne Staff 2019 was $370 from Once Upon a Bagel + $70 for cookies.

VI. Communications 

a. Do we want to switch to a newsletter format in the future rather than piecemeal communications?   What are people looking for?
VII. Vote on 2020-21 PTO Slate 

a. Group vote satisfied the quorum as per PTO bylaws - 60-0 to approve.

b. Skokie/Washburne Slate for 2020/21:
 Co-Chairs:  Megan Riley and Victoria Willer
Vice Co-Chairs:  Amber Farashahi and Shawna Radzik
Treasurer:  Kymm Junker
Assistant Treasurer:  Sheila Canmann
Communications:  Meg Moudy
Assistant Communications:  Maria Faith
Secretary:  Leigh Sears 
